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     111 Stedman Street


      
      Ketchikan, AK 99901   

 




      Phone:  907-225-6114     

                                         



      Fax:      907-225-5920 


April 27, 2018

Petersburg Ranger District

Central Tongass LLA

PO Box 1328

Petersburg, AK 99833

Dear Sirs,

The Alaska Forest Association (AFA) supports your planned project and we encourage you to use this project to provide as much economic timber sale volume as possible. 

The AFA is a non-profit business association that was formed in 1957 to represent the interests of the timber industry in Alaska. The AFA currently manages a pension program, a group health insurance program, a scholarship program for the timber industry and also sponsors the Sustainable Forestry Initiative program for Alaska.
The most recent Tongass timber under contract summary provided by the Forest Service indicates that there is only about 74 million board feet of timber sales under contract. This is far below the level necessary to sustain a viable timber manufacturing industry. In fact this level of timber under contract will not even sustain the currently surviving mills. As you know, our manufacturing infrastructure has declined from over 500 mmbf annually to about 114 mmbf according to the Forest Service 2016 Sawmill Capacity and Production Report. That report also points out that these mills are forced to operate at only 16% of their capacity. This continuing decline in timber manufacturing and the associated year-around employment is solely due to an inadequate supply of timber from the Tongass, which comprises more than 90% of the timberland in the region.

If this project must conform to the 2016 TLMP, then there will be very little economic timber available. For instance, the Wrangell Island project declined from 91 mmbf to about 10 mmbf due to impacts of the 2008 and 2016 land management plans. The Etolin Island timber sale (Navy) was significantly downsized as well and a quick look at Zarembo Island (see the attached map) indicates that most of the higher value, lower cost timber on that island is also in either a no-harvest land use designation or a modified harvest land use designation. Please use all legal tools available to you to address the economic issues so that you can provide as much economic timber as possible.

Thank you,

Owen Graham
Alaska Forest Association

111 Stedman Street, Suite 200

Ketchikan, Alaska 99901

907-225-6114
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